
Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 97034 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 
pse.com 

December 9, 2022 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

RE:  WAC 480-100-178(7)(b) Notice 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Pursuant to WAC 480-100-178(7)(b), Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) hereby provides a 
notification that billing adjustments longer than six months for three large non-residential 
customers with an electric optional service have been completed.  Subsection (7) of 
WAC 480-100-178 provides the exceptions that allow utilities to issue corrected bills longer than 
the six-month period outlined in WAC 480-100-178(5)(a).  However, utilities must report to the 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission within sixty days the reasons for any 
adjustments longer than six months. 

The adjustments for the three large non-residential customers are all associated with the billing 
of the optional electric service Schedule 139 Voluntary Long Term Renewable Energy Purchase 
Rider.  Due to the circumstances of the complexity of the accounts of these specific customers 
and their election of multiple optional services with special billing configurations, these billing 
corrections were consistent with the exceptions noted in WAC 480-100-178(7)(b).  Due to the 
complexity of the billing configurations for the Schedule 139 service for these accounts, when 
PSE set up these accounts for the other optional electric service in September 2021, some of the 
billing indicators were not automatically carried forward.  The billing issues were identified on 
August 6, 2022.  Corrections were completed in the billing system on September 28, 2022, and 
corrected bills were issued to the customers by September 29, 2022.  These corrected bills were 
paid in full during the months of October and November 2022. 

R
eceived

R
ecords M

anagem
ent

12/09/22   10:20

State O
f W

A
SH

.
U

T
IL

. A
N

D
 T

R
A

N
SP.

C
O

M
M

ISSIO
N

UE-220909



Ms. Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
December 9, 2022 
Page 2 of 2   
 
 
 
Please contact Mei Cass at (425) 462-3800 for additional information about this filing.  If you 
have any other questions please contact me at (425) 456-2142.  
 
 
      Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 

 Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, BEL10W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 
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